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Chair Patterson, Vice Chair Hayden, and Members of the Committee: 

For the record, my name is Kari Hiatt from Portland. I’ve been a dental assistant 
educator for the past 15 years. 

I recognize that there are six expanded function certifications that dental assistants can 
earn in the state of Oregon. My comments will focus on the Expanded Function Dental 
Assistant certification, which is most widely held.  

Dental assistants earn the Expanded Function Dental Assistant, or EFDA, credential via 
one of four pathways. Each pathway requires candidates to demonstrate a basic 
minimum competency level as part of the credentialing process.  If passed, HB 3223 
would eliminate the need to verify that all candidates have the same knowledge base in 
order to safely and confidently do the work that is required of an EFDA.  Not one, but 
three exams would be eliminated by the passage of this bill – the Oregon Basic Dental 
Assisting (ORB) exam, the Oregon Expanded Functions – General Dental Assisting 
(ORXG) exam, and the Infection Control Exam (ICE).  

In the EFDA pathway our school follows, candidates choose to take one of two exams – 
the ICE or the ORB.  Our students often choose to take the ICE. This exam covers 
prevention of disease transmission, prevention of cross-contamination, occupational 
safety and administration protocols, and processing instruments and devices. 
Knowledge of how to perform infection control procedures correctly is critical in 
protecting patients and dental team members from transmission of infections, such as 
HIV, hepatitis, influenza and COVID. 

The alternative to taking the ICE is to take the state Oregon Basic Dental Assisting 
exam (ORB). Infection control and occupational safety are covered in the ORB with the 
addition of other domains including legal issues, collection of clinical data, management 
of emergencies, anatomy, and general procedures. 

The other test that our students take to earn their EFDA is the Oregon Expanded 
Functions – General Dental Assisting (ORXG) exam. This exam tests the candidate’s 
knowledge about the EFDA skills they will perform when EFDA certified. I recently took 
the state-issued ORXG exam for the first time. I wanted to know what was on the exam 
to help better prepare students. I noticed that a main theme of the exam is centered 
around safety and the ramifications of what happens if an EFDA skill is not done 
correctly inside a patient’s mouth. The test also focuses on the purpose(s) and the 
rationale(s) of each skill. 

Dental assisting, like dentistry, has a steep learning curve. Understanding the concepts 
and material covered in these exams helps to mitigate the challenges an entry-level 
dental assistant will experience. These tests objectively verify that EFDA’s have the 



knowledge and understanding they need to perform the duties entrusted to them safely, 
effectively and correctly. 

Very Respectfully, 
 

Kari Hiatt, MS, CDA, EFDA, EFODA 

Dental Assistant Program Director 
Clackamas Community College 
 

 

 


